
August 20, 2012 Bay Breeze Point (BBP) Board of Directors (BOD) Meeting minutes

6:06 PM.  Jim Casey called the BOD meeting to order.  Present were Jim Casey, Jerry Baker, Jan Closson, Alison Till, John Bergman, and Karen Ricker (TPS); no additional BBP homeowners were present.
Open forum

Jan commented about the overgrown bushes at the property on Pleasant Avenue that is currently for sale.  Jerry mentioned that the old Loeb house has extensive Bermuda grass in the gardens.
6:09 PM.  Review and approval of the July 2012 BOD meeting minutes.

John made a motion and Jerry seconded to accept the draft July minutes with Jim’s comments and edits; the motion was approved by voice vote of all those present.
6:10 PM.  Management Report.

Karen didn’t have anything to add to what was contained in the management report portion of the BOD meeting package.

6:10 PM.  President’s Comments.

Jim reported on two items:

Fake or unofficial door to door solicitors – he recommended that the police notify all concerned about the situation with supposed solicitors casing homes and then burglarizing them at a later time.

Councilman Smigiel’s town meeting – on 7/28 Jim and Jerry attended the meeting at the Azalea Inn and found it very informative.  Jim recommended that Councilman Smigiel attend the BBP HOA annual meeting.
6:15 PM.  Treasurer’s Report.
Alison stated that she had nothing additional to report beyond what was in the meeting package.

6:16 PM.  ARB Report.
Jan reported that the Barbarise application had been approved.  Jim thanked the ARB members for their work.  Jan also reported that the updates to the landscaping requirements were still in progress but that she had not found anything so far regarding trees.

6:18 PM.  Neighborhood Watch (NW) Report.
Jim reported on the NW method that is being used for data collection by the block captains and suggested identification cards of some type for the captains.  John recommended that Jim get reimbursed for the copying costs for the NW handouts.
Jim stated that when the recent auto theft and break ins was going to trial that only one of the seven break in victims was willing to press charges.

6:30 PM.  Old Business.

Proposed access license agreement – Jim reported that the City is still working on it.

Fencing Information paper – Jerry recommended making it more visible on the BBP website.  Jim said he would look into putting it in a better location.

6:33 PM.  New Business.
Complaint procedure update – John asked if the revised procedure required review by HOA legal counsel, Jim responded that Mr. Inman’s review was not required.  John also asked if the “informal” method was still in the revision, Jim said it was.  Jerry made a motion and Alison seconded to accept the revised complaint procedure; the motion was approved by voice vote of all those present.

Tenant status and information – Jim wants to keep the “required” wording, John stated he wanted it to read “request”.  There was much discussion among the BOD on the required vs. request subject with finally a vote taken for distributing it either as a BOD resolution with “required” or not as a resolution with “request”.  The result of the vote was to distribute with the “request” wording but not as a BOD resolution.
Next BOD meeting – The next BOD meeting will be September 17thh at the EOVCC.
Annual meeting agenda – Jim suggested the following items for the meeting:


Neighborhood Watch


Crime Update (from City police)


Open Forum


Fence Information Paper


Tenant Information request


Councilman Smigiel – short update on the future direction of the City

Jim recommended that the BOD members submit suggested year in review one liners for inclusion on the agenda.
Draft 2013 HOA budget – the BOD reviewed the draft 2013 budget submitted by Alison and made a few suggested changes and modifications.  An updated draft will be reviewed at the September BOD meeting.

7:07 PM Executive Session.
Jim made a motion and Alison seconded to shift to the Executive Session to discuss the violation report, delinquency report and way ahead for the 9571 and 9567 fence matters.
At 7:45 PM John moved to adjourn the meeting which was seconded by Jerry and approved by all present; the meeting was then adjourned.
Prepared by: John Bergman

Page 1 of 2

